# Year 6 letter

#### Dear Parents.

This week in English, the children have written personification poetry about the natural world and about abstract nouns. We had some brilliantly creative poems produced. All week in maths we have worked on fractions. The children learnt to add and subtract fractions and mixed numbers with different denominators, they multiplied pairs of proper fractions and divided fractions by fractions and by whole numbers.

## Teacher of the Week

This week's teacher was Alex and he had made a great powerpoint about pets. He presented it well and gave the children a quiz, before we watched a really funny video clip.

#### Children in Need

The children enjoyed wearing different clothes and had a fantastic time completing the 'Hoop Hop Challenge.' Lots of money was raised too. Thank you!





## Home Learning

I would like the children to continue to write an autobiography or biography. I have also sent home some fraction addition questions for the children to practise if they have the time. They need to remember to:

- convert mixed numbers to improper fractions if needed
- find common denominators by finding the lowest common multiple
- add the fractions
- convert answers that are improper fractions back to mixed numbers

Best wishes,

Louise Grinstead